
FOI 0511_2025 Response 

Request 

Dear FOI Officer, 

I am writing to formally request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000  

regarding the use of mechanical ventilation within your hospital trust, specifically for patients  

undergoing an MRI scan and those requiring in-hospital transportation while intubated. 

Please provide responses to the following questions: 

1. What is the current policy for mechanical ventilation of patients undergoing an MRI scan  

within your NHS trust? 

2. Which department has the primary responsibility for overseeing the mechanical  

ventilation of patients in the MRI suite? Is it the Intensive Care Unit (ICU) or the MRI  

department? 

3. Which mechanical ventilators are currently used when conducting MRI scans on patients  

within your MRI department? 

4. Please provide the make, model, and age of the current mechanical transport  

ventilators used within your trust. 

5. Could you list the specific MRI-compatible ventilators currently in use within your trust? 

6. Please provide the contact details (name, job title, and email/telephone) of the lead  

clinical person overseeing the use of mechanical transport ventilation within your trust. 

7. Please provide the name and contact details of the technician responsible for  

overseeing the usage and maintenance of these ventilators within your trust. 

 

Response  

Please note that Birmingham and Solihull Mental Health FoundaƟon Trust explicitly provide mental 
health services and do not provide physical healthcare like an Acute Trust. 

Your request for informaƟon is therefore not applicable to the Trust. 

 


